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To Residents and Neighbours of Springfield

YOUR SUPPORT IS AGAIN REQUIRED......

You will recall our “Saving Springfield Golf Course” campaign which, through your support,
managed to oust the “Chadwick Administration” intent on turning our beloved Environmental
Treasure and Golf Course into a Sports Precinct devoid of trees and a virtual Car Park every
weekend.

We voted in our Mayor Tania Tapsell, on the following assurance, and | quote “"As long as |
am mayor, that golf course will remain as it is: an important green space [and] recreational
activity for all of our golf lovers."

Unfortunately, it would appear that our Mayor was careful in her wording as her conviction to
the promises she made above, and which we voted her in on is, it would appear, for her term
as Mayor only.

Whilst she has the power to support a renewal of the Club’s lease without conditions for a
further 30 years ensuring it remains “an important green space and recreational activity for
all of our golf lovers” she is advocating for the lease to the Golf Course to include an
“alternative use” clause (or a guillotine clause) in the Agreement. The wording,
seconded by the Mayor on two occasions to date, would say that in 10 years’ time and every
10 years thereafter should the then Council identify an “alternative use” for the land that they
prefer then they would have the power to terminate the Golf Club’s lease.

Ten years from now, we could find ourselves again fighting to protect the Club and the use of
the land from private developer interests as we had to do during the “Chadwick
Administration”. Ten years is a very short time and the Golf Course would virtually exist with
a guillotine provision over it that can be exercised at the discretion of a Council.

As residents, it is in our interest to ensure that no such “guillotine” is available to be used at
the behest of some future Administration.

We need to ensure the Club is offered a long-term lease with no such right available for
Council use during the term of that lease.

The Council rightly wants to ensure that it can access the land for crisis mitigation such as
flood protection for residents and homes abutting the Utuhina Stream, particularly
Ohinemutu Reserve which has been identified as being at risk.

A new lease could be worded to provide such rights for such a purpose. An “alternative use”
clause goes well beyond such a need for Council as this term remains undefined.

Council will discuss and hopefully make decisions on the new lease to be offered to the Club
at a meeting to be held on [Time and Date].

We would urge you to show your support for a long-term sustainable future for the Course
with a strong turnout of residents at that meeting whilst this matter is discussed. The Mayor
seems to have forgotten the impact their discussions could have on the Residents that voted
her in and that we retain the power to ensure her term as Mayor is short-lived should she not
deliver on what we understood her assurances to be.



52





